Department Chairs’ Meeting Minutes
Friday, February 09, 2007

Battle Mountain - #2; Elko- HTC #137; Ely - #112; Pahrump – PVC #124; Winnemucca - #109

Present:  Amy Chaffin, Al Daniels, Karen Dannehl, Heather Estes, Patty Fox, Genie Goichoechea, Sarah Negrete, Richard Kampf, Jay Larson, Jon Licht, Cyd McMullen, Charlene Mitchel, Mark Ports, Margaret Puccinelli, Pat Warren, Linda Uhlenkott, Garry Heberer, Cheryl Gregersen

Minutes were approved for Friday, January 12, 2007.
Proposed Name Change

1. At the last Board of Regents meeting, there was a discussion regarding a petition that was signed by students from CCSN requesting that community be taken out of the institutions name. If the Regents grant the request then CCSN will become College of Southern Nevada and WNCC will become Western Nevada College. TMCC will have the honor of being the only community college in Nevada.  

Post-Tenure Promotions

1. At the Faculty Senate Chair meeting, the senate chair from CCSN notified the group that they will be proposing that there be a post-tenure rank for community college faculty. This would create pay scale issues with the addition of a column on the current pay scale. Institutions would have to fund the proposal; the legislature does not fund this because institutions are responsible for payroll. 

2. The last time this happened, it took three biennia to make the adjustments to salaries. It also froze several open positions during that time period. It is possible that merit increases would not occur until the money is raised to support the additional column. Not all faculty senate chairs are in support of the recommendation. 

Health Sciences Name Change Request

1. The Health and Human Services department is changing their name to the Health and Human Sciences department. The department is growing and the name should reflect the scope of the educational programs being offered. Chairs voted to approve the name change. The item will be brought to Faculty Senate for approval.
2007 Summer School 
1. The summer session will be from July 2 to August 3, 2007; it is a five week term. Courses offered during this period do not count towards FTE. However, it is self-supporting, revenue generating program and a real service to our students. Instructors are paid 75 percent of the proceeds. In the past we have been very careful and thoughtful not to impact FTE.
2. If GBC does not offer online courses to students during this time period then students will take them from other institutions. Developmental courses and high school classes are popular with students. Nursing prerequisites that are science based receives state funding and counts toward FTE.  
3. Patty Fox has been contacted to teach a class for the Ruby Mountain Resource Center. The issue though is they are not able to pay tuition and lab fees. Voc Rehab may have money to help with the costs. 

Kids College
1. Kids College starts June 11 and ends on June 21. Student teachers from the Education department are encouraged to participate. 

Fall 2007 Schedule
1. FTE at the small satellite centers has decreased.  At one time the satellite centers generated around 40 FTE. Fall of 2005 FTE dropped to 9.5 and fall of 2006 it dropped to 7. Currently, FTE for spring 2007 is at 13 for these centers. The approximate population for all these areas combined is 50,000. Two things have happened to cause the decrease: 1. Online courses have cut into enrollment. 2. The thought process to offer courses at the centers has not been discussed in a while. 
2. A possible solution is to create a cohort of General Education classes that can be offered to the students. Development courses may have to be the first courses to be added. Math 091, 095 and 096 will be taught in one semester in fall 2007. The math department is considering offering up to ten interactive video sites for these courses as a pilot program. Computer skills are an issue for some students using WebCT in these areas. Live and interactive video classes need to be offered to these students for them to succeed.
3. Departments were reminded to complete and submit their long term schedules to the VPAA. 
4. The fall 2007 course planning timeline was distributed and dates discussed. 
5. Generally classes will not be sent to more then six sites. It is up to the instructor and department chair to make the determination.
6. Online course caps should be set at 30. 
7. Campus directors will be meeting on Friday, February 16 to work on the interactive video schedule. Chairs were asked to remove unnecessary courses in SIS to help expedite the process by Thursday, February 15. 
8. Chairs were asked to include “K” sections for every course that is suitable for high school juniors and seniors. GBC may be able to increase FTE by offering more courses to high school students.
9. Chairs would like to revisit the Pahrump high school schedule once the legislature approves the acquisition. It is difficult to find qualified instructors who want to teach five days a week. It may be possible to do some negotiating at that time. 

